“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from Wednesday, June 8, 2016
Location:  Piggly Wiggly Meeting Room, Clinton, NC 
11:30am
In Attendance:
LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe  (Regional Lead/CA Lead)
Gabriela Gonzalez, NC Works (CA Lead)

Janice Sauls, Salvation Army

Savannah Baber, NC Commission Indian Affairs

David Grisby, NC Commission Indian Affairs

Lori, McLain, NC Commission Indian Affairs

Melody Pate, Enlighten the World Ministries

Phillip Kaleel, St. Paul Episcopal Church

Laura Kane, St. Paul Episcopal Church

Deniece Cole, S.D.J.M.

Patty Cherry, United Way

Marvin Freeman, Eastern Carolina Human Services

Leigh Hardee, U Care

Lori McLain, NCCIA/DOA

Sunny Wilkins, UCare

Linda Holden-Cox, Wayne Uplift

Pamela Gonzalez, UCare 

Nancy Carr, United Way

Michelle Gooding, Eastpointe

Sue Proctor, SAFE in Lenoir Co (Phone)

Bertha Byerson, Volunteer of America (Phone)
1. Lunch time: The meeting began with lunch at 11:30am sponsored by UCare.  
2. Welcome and Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 12:08pm.  LaTasha welcomed everyone for attending.
3. Introductions:  Introductions was made.  There were two attendees by phone.
4. Review and Approval of Minutes from May 11, 2016:  Minutes were reviewed.  A motion to accept and approve the minutes was made by Pamela Gonzales and second by Linda Holden-Cox. The motion carried. 
5. Agency Spotlight  - There was no presentation.  LaTasha encouraged agencies to sign up for the agency spotlight.
6. About Down East Regional Committee:  LaTasha gave an overview of the purpose of the committee as a highlight to the new attendees. She explained to the group what exactly the Down East Regional Committee is and how/why it started.   She explained the two types of funding that we receive to help the homeless population detailing the COC funding cycle and a ESG funding cycle.  LaTasha explained that we are a part of the Balance of State (BoS) which is the Continuum of Care (CoC).  We are a regional committee that is governed by the BoS through the NC Coalition to End Homeless office (NCEEH).   Our county structure was based on how the BoS thought committees would be effective.   She explained the implementation of mobile meetings which was purposed to gain additional support throughout our four county region.  It was explained that anyone with an interest in assisting the homeless and/or providing housing services could participate with the committee.  However, you must have 501 C (3) to receive funding through the two funding sources that is offer through the BoS.  
7. Review of Balance of State Steering Committee Meeting (June 7, 2016):

a. See Short Meeting Summary :  Committee members reviewed the printed short 

           summary from the June 7th BoS meeting attached to the meeting’s agenda
8. Down East Coordinated Assessment Update

a. What is Coordinated Assessment:  LaTasha provided information about the Coordinated Assessment (CA) process that has been implemented since September 2015.   The Coordinated Assessment is designed to help homeless individuals to find the necessary services to help them identify the most appropriate housing resources and get back on the right path to end homeless throughout the region.   The Coordinated Assessment for our region has been approved and has been revised since the approval. The revision was to add additional participating and referring agencies in the process.  At present, the participating agencies are Eastpointe, NC Works, UCare and Sarah Refuge.  It was explained that participating agencies will need to either commit to completing either a 2 pager Screening Tool and/or a VI-SPDAT form. LaTasha also explained how ESG funds are disbursed according refers from CA. 
Pamela Gonzalez shared that there is no intake site in Duplin County for CA. She also shared that she sought guidance from the ESG office and was informed that UCare is unable to use ESG funds to serve Duplin County.  Therefore Duplin County will go unserved.  UCare will be working with Enlighten the World Ministries to take refers. 
Denice Cole inquired about a program to assist ex-offenders for re-entry. Gabriela made a recommendation of program through NC Works that could assist with ex-offenders getting back in the workforce. An NC Commission Indian Affairs rep provided contact information for the Duplin County NC Work office. 
b. Update:  The CA process is working well. The dropbox is also working well. 
c. Review of Monthly Numbers: There are approximately 7 on the wait list for PSH and 5 on the list for Rapid Rehousing. 
d. BoS CA Exchange:  N/A  - The BoS CA Exchange call has not yet taken place for the month of June. It is scheduled for next week. 
9. CoC Program Funding Update:  
a.  Potential timeframe:  LaTasha explained that per the BoS office, the competition is expected to run from June 30 – September 30th. Updates will be provided as available. 
b. New Projects:   New applications will be accepted this funding cycle.  Project must serve 100% chronically homeless families and individuals. New projects could also be for Rapid Re-Housing. Agencies interested in applying for new projects were encouraged to begin the thought process for new projects.  
c. Scorecard Committee: Janice Johnson is serving as our representative on the scorecard committee. They have already starting meeting.
10. ESG Update: 

a. ESG Project Updates
Wayne Uplift:   Linda Holden-Cox shared that they are now assisting two families with safe permanent housing.  They are also working with another family and an individual. 

UCare:  Pamela Gonzalez shared that they are working with 23 clients. 4 are DV client. The others are diversions.  They assist with rental assistance and utility assistance. They have used $5,000 in rent and utility assistance in the last 10 days. They are using a referral process with Enlighten the World Ministries.
Salvation Army: Janice Sauls shared that they are a 16 bed facility.  23 individual have come through.  They provide life skills, job search/placement, clothing assistance, food vouchers, and medication assistance. They are a 90 day program. 6 individuals have found housing with assistance from Volunteers of America and Family Endeavors.

b. Funding Opportunity: LaTasha shared that the ESG application is expected to be released in August 2016.  Agencies with interest in applying for ESG funds were encouraged to begin to think of project ideas as it will likely be a short turn around to application due dates. LaTasha presented to the group that we could either move forward with the application process with our existing Regional Committee or work as the new restructured committee. The group agreed to work as our existing 4 county region.
LaTasha explained that we have to submit to the BoS office by June 30th the name for the ESG lead agency. In the past Eastpointe has assumed that role. It was present to the group for discuss and open for nomination. Janice Sauls motioned that Eastpointe continue to serve in the role as Lead Agency for the ESG process. Deience Cole second the motion. All were in favor. The motion carried. 
11. Proposed Regional Committee Restructuring Feed Back Discussion: A printed copy of the approved restricted committed was provided.  LaTasha shared that per the last BoS Steering Committee call, the final proposal was approved.  Our new committee will consist of Wayne, Lenoir, Duplin, Sampson, Wilson and Greene Counties. The new committee will begin to meet in January 2017.  The transition period will begin now until the end of 2016.
12. Agency Updates:  There were no agency updates.
13. Adjournment:  A Motion to adjourn was made by Janice Sauls and was second by Deniece Cole .  The meeting adjourned at 1:46pm
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, July 13, 2016  –Goldsboro Housing Authority 
Time:  11:30 am
